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The 5th Division annual meeting was held on March 26th in Spokane, WA.  We had a good meeting with 30 members in 
attendance.  A clinic was given by John Langlot on Icing Reefers in the Wenatchee area on the Great Northern Railroad.   
John has a great video presentation about ice reefers and it was appreciated by all who attended.  Kevin Chain did a clinic  
on using LED’s in Model Railroading and Jerry Quinn did a clinic on decaling, painting and Weathering.   I did have a few  
Volunteers to help with offices.   As soon as those are firmed up, I’ll let everyone know.    
 
After lunch we headed out for layout tours.  Tours offered were to Larry Nelson’s HO layout, Ron Peterson’s HO  
layout, Al Cunningham’s N scale layout, Phil Everett’s ON3 layout, Evergreen Railroad Modelers, and River City Modelers.   
I only made it to 3 layouts, but enjoyed seeing the progress on the ones I had seen before and seeing the beautiful job that  
Al Cunningham has done on his Canadian themed layout.   
 
On April 9th Chuck Colville in Moses Lake opened his layout For 5th Division members to visit.  He ended up with several  
visitors from the Spokane/Coeur d’ Alene area, some from the Tri-Cities area, and a few from Moses Lake.   Chuck has done 
a lot on his layout over the years and it was well worth the visit.  Chuck welcomes visitors, just needs a couple of days notice 
to be sure he is there.  Report & pictures are shown on Page 5.  
 
Time is running short, but if any group would like to host a mini-meet in their area the last part of September, first part of 
October, let me know.  I’m sure the annual meeting will be in Spokane again next April as we seem to get the best turn out 
here at that time.   
 
Bob & I will be going to the Missoula Swap Meet on September 25th and the Spokane Swap Meet on October 16th.  If you are 
there, stop by & say hi.   
 
Be sure to check out the PNR website for upcoming events and to see what other divisions might be doing.  Lots of great info 
available on the NMRA and PNR websites.   
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THE GOAT is the official publication of the 5th Division of the Pacific Northwest Region, National Model Railroad  
Association.  The Goat is published quarterly with at least one paper issue per year – generally with ballots.  Deadlines for material input 
are:  Mar 15, June 15, Sept. 15 and December 15.  Publication dates are April 5, July 5, October 5, and January 5.  Publication is the date 
The Goat is ready for photocopying and mailing.  Normally you should receive The Goat around the 15th.  Special events may alter this 
timing.  All material and correspondence should be forwarded to the Superintendent or directly to the Editor. 
Editor/Publisher  - POSITION OPEN 
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5th DIVISION EXECUTIVES:  

Superintendent  - Shirley Sample ....................................... P.O. Box 314, Elk, WA  99009 509-292-8332 , 509-991-2317 
shirley.sample@northwesterntrailways.com 

Asst. Superintendent –   ......................................................  Open 
Chief Clerk –  .....................................................................  Open 
Paymaster …Jim Trunzo ....................................................  2291 Grand Ave., East Wenatchee, WA   98802, 509-421-3111 
Achievement Program Chair – Phil Everett ........................  509-443-2457, lazytwo@gmail.com 
Membership Chair –   .........................................................  Open 
Webmaster –  Jim Trunzo ...................................................  2291 Grand Ave., East Wenatchee, WA   98802, 509-421-3111  
 ............................................................................................   

CLUB NEWS 

EVERGREEN RAILROAD MODELERS  – Greenacres Shopping Mall  –  Contact:  Jerry Qui nn, 509-939-5845  – 
Thursdays, 1 pm to 9 pm

The clubhouse is easy to find at 18213 
East Appleway near the Barker Road 
exit. Our official meeting day is Thursday 
from 1 pm to 9 pm with a dinner.  
 

Tuesday is our backup day from 1 pm to 6 pm. Some 
members show up most afternoons and Saturdays. .Below 
are some recent pictures from the layout. 
�

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

          
One of our newest improvements was to the far end of      Another of our ongoing projects is to light up all of our 
the layout is what we call Mt. Whitney after one of our      structures.  Jim Bowden has come up with an interesting 
members. It was rebuilt from its original plan to allow the       way of doing many of the buildings by using aluminum  
trains on the Green branch to work the mine behind the       rods with the bulbs on the ends.  We are able to stick the 
mountain or go on the loop and come back from the      the rod into the building, into a certain room and check to  
mountain for continuous operations.It is almost finished      see how it looks.  We also avoid viewers seeing the bulb 
with a few trees and more foliage.                    Because we can adjust it where we want. 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Jerry is doing an informal gathering with Peter Heppler                   The other end of the Green Branch, now Green Main is 
decaling a few of his many new ice reefers with graffiti.      a complete loop for continuous running.  Allan built the  

bridges (two of them) and engineered it to work perfectly.         
It connects to the rest of the layout by using the lower 
track into the tunnel entrance.   
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INLAND EMPIRE N SCALERS  – Spokane –  Contact:  John Henry  (509) 534-9347  -   Wednesda ys, 7:30 pm  

IERHS (INLAND EMPIRE RAILWAY HISTORICAL SOCIETY)  – Spokane – Contact:  John Simanton 
(President) 509-455-8368, Dale Swant (newsletter ed itor) dale@seniorpages.com. ierhs@yahoo.com  Open house was held 
June 11 & 12.  Work continues at Reardan to get the area ready for more equipment.  Donna & Mike McMackin have attended several 
swap meets selling IERHS items.  Plans are underway for the October 16th swap meet at the Spokane Community College.   

INLAND EMPIRE S-GAUGE ASSOCIATION OF THE PACIFIC NO RTHWEST – Contact:  Vic Cherven, 
Jr., Bonners Ferry, ID  (208) 267-5726 or Bob Bowen , 208-245-2756. 

NORTHWEST GARDEN RAILWAY SOCIETY  – Contact:  Steve Hughes (509) 891-1695 or Chuck Inlo w (208) 
772-7031.  Website:  INGRS.COM. 

THE INSHOME MODULAR GROUP – Spokane, U City Mall – rear entrance  – Contacts:  Rick Stoneman (509) 
535-2120  – Friday nights, 6 pm.  Work continues on  modules at U-City.  The Club picnic was held on Ju ly 16 th . 

LEWIS/CLARK TRAIN CLUB – Lewiston, ID  – Contacts:  Mike McGee (208) 816-6072 npstampede@ tds.net or 
Lee Knapp (509) 758-6368 knappleebee@clarkston.com.   They have been busy reorganizing the group.  Check out their 
website at lewis-clarktrainclub.webs.com.  The group is working on a Swap Meet for March of 2012 in Lewiston.   

MISSOULA MODEL RAILROAD CLUB  – Historical Museum at Fort Missoula, MT – Contact : Tom McCarthy , 
show@missoulamodelrail.org.

Since 1992, the Missoula Model Railroad Club has been 
located in the Milwaukee Road Drummond Depot (right), 
which was relocated to the Historical Museum at Fort 
Missoula. A permanent layout is currently on display in the 
depot. The club now has a "newer" portable HO scale layout and 
N scale layout that they operate periodically at the depot - most 
notably on Railroad Day and the 4th of July. They also take it to 
the annual train show and swap meet at Big Sky High School. 
The club's membership averages about 35. 

 
 
RIVER CITY MODELERS – 1130 E. Sprague Ave., Spokane, WA – Contact:  Joh n Langlot, 509-981-5017, or Bob 
Sample 509-292-8332.   Thursday nights at 7:30 PM.  Membership is open.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The above pictures show some of the progress being made on the new layout.   As you can see they are b usy 
working on the scenery & backdrops.   Jerry & Bill during a recent plastering party!  A few of one of the many 
bridges and some of the lattice work ready for plas ter.  Be sure to drop by to take a look!  Club cars  are being sold 
at Swap Meets and there are some available at Sunse t Junction Hobby Shop in Spokane.  The club is cont inuing to 
grow and currently has around 50 members.  
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TRI-CITY MODEL RAILROADERS  – Parkade Hobbies, 223 W Kennewick Ave. – Contact:   George Hledik, 509-
551-1587 or email ghledik@gmail.com .  Meetings are first Fridays at 7:00 PM. 
 

TCMR has a new home and are presently 
working on a new layout in the basement 
of the Kennewick Valley Grange building, 
2611 S. Washington St. in Kennewick. The 
layout area is about 25 x 50 with storage 
and lounge space.  Upstairs facilities can  

 
be rented for a swap meet or mini-meet.  Give us a call 
if you are in town and would like to visit the new digs. 
 
 

 

NMRA ACHIEVEMENT PROGRAM NEWS 
 

Phil Everett has been working on A/P assessments in the Spokane area.  Some judging was done in May.  
Kevin Chain received a merit award for a locomotive.  Phil Everett also received merit awards for a couple of 
scratch built cars.   Phil can be contacted at 509-443-2457, lazytwo@gmail.com 
 

* * * * * * * 

NMRA Confidentiality Policy  
 
In order to protect the privacy rights and concerns of our members, the National Model Railroad Association, Inc. is 
forwarding this statement to all Region and Division personnel. All such personnel are expected to understand and abide 
by this policy. 
Due to changes in the law as well as increased concern over privacy issues and identity theft, it is now NMRA policy that 
anyone with access to membership information obtained from the national NMRA must agree not to disclose any such 
information to anyone who is not authorized to have access to the information for official use.  
The NMRA is in the process of obtaining permission from each member to disclose his or her personal information to 
other members, as we have in the past for those wishing to visit or contact other members. Due to changes in the law and 
increased privacy concerns, we can no longer disclose such information without the consent of the members concerned. 
Moreover, no information should be disclosed by any NMRA official, elected or appointed, at any level of the NMRA, 
that would allow those without authorization to obtain personnel information of other members. This would include mass 
electronic mail distribution with private email addresses in the “to” or “cc” address lines where the information can be read 
by any recipient.  
Currently member information such as name, address, phone number, and email address is made available to each Region 
membership officer, and is also available to each Region president. Those persons are expected to pass this information 
along to their Region’s Division superintendents and membership officers so that they can use the information for official 
business. Welcome letters, re-rail letters, newsletters, meeting notifications and the like would be considered official 
business. Other official mailings to all Region or Division members are also permitted. 
This policy strictly prohibits dissemination of member information to 100% NMRA clubs. Such clubs are not part of the 
NMRA corporate structure, and the NMRA has no way to control how such information would be used. 100% NMRA 
clubs are clubs whose members are all members of the NMRA, however, they have no other responsibilities to the NMRA. 
The NMRA HQ will continue to identify if a person is a member of the NMRA to an NMRA club for purposes of 
confirmation of the person’s eligibility for membership in the 100% NMRA club. However, we would request the club to 
first request a copy of the membership card from the prospective member in order to confirm eligibility. 
Any NMRA official who passes personal membership information along to non-authorized individuals runs the risk of 
being held personally legally liable for this action.  Moreover, the NMRA insurance does not apply to such disclosures by 
region or division officers or personnel. 
Further updates of this policy will be issued as they are formulated and adopted by the Board of Directors. 
We appreciate that these changes may cause changes in the way that your NMRA organization conducts business and 
serves its members, but these changes are necessary as the law evolves regarding privacy issues. If you have questions 
about this policy and how it should be applied, please direct them to me at nmrapres@zoomtown.com or to NMRA 
General Counsel, Robert J. Amsler, Jr., at legal@hq.nmra.org. 
 
Mike Brestel, NMRA President 
June 12, 2011 
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CHUCK COLVILLE’S LAYOUT VISIT  
 

On April 9th Chuck Colville opened his home layout to visitors.  Several groups of people from the Spokane and 
Coeur d’Alene area visited Chuck as well as some people from the Moses Lake & Tri-Cities area.  I believe he 
said he ended up with around 30 visitors throughout the day and a few on Sunday.    
 
Chuck operates with DCC and has a lot of sound.  He has been working on his layout for years and operates a 20 
car forest products train behind a SP AC-11, a 20 car PFE refer block behind an Intermountain AC-12, a 10 plus 
car stock train behind a WP MK-60 (2-8-2) and a second section of the PFE refer block behind an Athearn MT-
4.   
 
His layout date is Friday, September 18, 1953.  It is 95% Southern Pacific, Shasta Division, 5% Great Northern, 
Oregon Trunk and Western Pacific Interchange. 
 
The Mountain Branch Line is Southern Pacific’s (fictional) Shasta Northern Railway.  The towns of Cascade 
and Echo Valley merged after WWII to become Cascade Valley, OR.  (One might think it could be Klamath 
Falls).  Set is 1953 he runs mostly steam engines of that time.  He has EMD F’s, GP 7’s, and 9’s and SD 9’s in 
sets of four that can be used.   
 
As noted above, Chuck likes visitors, so if you would like to visit him, contact me and I’ll get you in touch with 
him.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  One area of the layout with bridges & canyons  Sawmill area of layout  
 
          
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   Impressive roundhouse and then the City area looking across the room from the Roundhouse area 
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NMRA / PNR ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION  
Please accept my Membership application (renewal or new) in the NATIONAL MODEL RAILROAD ASSOCIATION wh ich 
includes the PACIFIC NORTHWEST REGION and my local area PNR Division #_5____ 
[   ]  New Member       [   ] Renewal of membership         NMRA # ___________________  PNR#________________ 
         Annual  Membership Dues       Amount  
[   ]  Regular with subscription to Scale Rails    $58 US       $_____________ 
[   ]  Regular without subscription to Scale Rails    $39        US        $_____________ 
[   ]  Student Member (US only) (must be full time student)                              $28        US               $_____________ 
[   ]  Family members of a member (EACH)     $8       $_____________ 
        Names: __________________________    ______________________________    ____________________________ 
 
[   ]  Subscription to Switchlist hard copy (Electronic version free!)   $8          US       $_____________ 
[   ]  Sustaining (Business or Club). Includes Scale Rails   $97        US               $_____________ 
TOTAL DUES PAYMENT ENCLOSED  (Make checks payable to NMRA)           $__________ 
    
Canadian Residents contact Don Hillman, Canadian Registrar, 69 Schroeder Cir, Guelph, ON N1E 7B4 for current 
    Rates or at registrar@nmracanada.ca 
 
Credit cards accepted:    [   ] MasterCard       [  ] VISA       [   ] American Express       [   ] Diner’s Club        [   ] Discover 
 
Card #: ________-________-________-________  Issued to (print): __________________________________________ 
 
Expires (mm/yy): __________  Signature: _______________________________________________________________ 
Member Information: Please print and fill out COMPLETELY . Email is important, if you have it. 
Name:  ______________________________________ Birth date (m/d/y):  _____________  Scale Preference: _______ 
Address:  ____________________________________ City:  __________________   St : ______   Zip Code:_________ 
Phone (______) ______-_________  FAX  (______) ______-__________  e-mail  _______________________________ 
 

MAIL TO:  National Model Railroad Association, Inc. , 4121 Cromwell Road, Chattanooga, TN  37421 www.nmra.org 
 
 

The Goat 
%Shirley Sample   
P.O. Box 314 
Elk, WA   99009-0314 
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